
STONE MOUNTAIN MEMORIAL ASSOCIATION

July 1, 2022


A meeting of the Stone Mountain Memorial Association was held at Evergreen Conference Center at 11:00 a.m. on Monday, July 1, 2022
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS PRESENT
Rev. Abraham Mosley, Chairman

Joan Thomas
Chris Sanders
Chris Collier

Ray S. Smith, III 
Jeff Cown, Director of State Parks & Historic Sites 
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS ABSENT
Carolyn Meadows
Rey Martinez 

OTHERS PRESENT

Bill Stephens, C.E.O.

Edna Zimmerman, Director of Finance/Administration
Michael Dombrowski, VP/General Manager, Silver Dollar City/Stone Mountain Park
Debbie Blihovde, Human Resources/Risk Manager 
Duane Studdard, Director of Operations and Planning
David Hill, Director of Public Safety
Stan Morell, VP/ Entertainment & Guest Experience Silver Dollar City/SMP

Other members of the public

ROLL CALL
Mr. Mosley asked for a roll call.
CALL TO ORDER


Mr. Mosley called the meeting to order and stated that a quorum was present. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
A motion was made by Mr. Sanders, seconded by Ms. Thomas, and unanimously approved to waive the reading of the minutes from the previous board meeting on May 23, 2022, and to adopt the minutes as printed. A draft copy of the minutes was sent to each board member prior to the meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Dr. Leah Panther addressed the Board. She is the Assistant Professor of Literacy Education at Mercer University. She had found the history of Stone Mountain Park to be a troubled one but walking through the park she also sees the multi-diverse, multi-generational crowds. She wanted to invite the Board to an event about the language of generational and communal connection, perseverance, and culture. It is being held at the Sue Kellogg Stone Mountain Library on Saturday, July 9th between 1 pm and 4 pm. It will be a time for education, civil discourse, and community building.   

Sally Stanhope addressed the Board. She said since the Stone Mountain Action Coalition made its recommendations in 2020, SMMA has made a few cosmetic changes. The carving has been removed for the logo and SMMA opened a competition to find a firm to design the museum. She said SMMA has the legal charge to do so much more. State Law prevents SMMA from removing the carving, but you can stop maintenance. SMMA can remove the flag terraces and change the names of the streets. SMMA can issue an anti-racist statement. Ms. Stanhope said she and her students were waiting to learn the whole truth about the park.

Eric Cleveland addressed the Board. He said he was a combat veteran of three of Americas wars. He served his country hoping his cause was just. He said he does not judge our enemies. He said they were doing the same thing for there country that he was doing for his. Mr. Cleveland stated he does not sit in judgement of others. He said that people want to just tear down, not bring us together or build a spirit of community. Mr. Cleveland said many do not want to learn our history good and bad but to destroy it. He asked the Board not to give in to these people.
FINANCE REPORT – YEAR TO DATE

Ms. Zimmerman reported that year-to-date revenues through May 31, 2022, were $2,513,988. Total operating expenses year to date were $2,958,471. The net operating loss before depreciation was $441,323. The year-to-date deficiency of revenue over expenses was $2,050,838.
The statement of cash flows reflects net cash provided by operating activities of $1,426,580 year to date. The net increase in year-to-date cash and cash equivalents was $61,007.00. Cash and investment balance at the end of the period was $14,323,935.

There is only one capital project in progress. The capital project in progress is the Stormwater Infrastructure Repair/Replacement.
A motion was made by Mr. Sanders, seconded by Ms. Thomas, and unanimously approved to accept the financials for period ending May 31, 2022.

SILVER DOLLAR CITY/STONE MOUNTAIN PARK REPORT 

Mr. Morell updated the Board on the upcoming July 4th activities. He said the summer activities were doing well. The Fantastic 4th celebration will be July 1st thru the 5th. They will have the 4th of July laser show and fireworks all four days. They also have a dog show, a monster truck, and a train show.

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY

 Chief Hill updated the Board on preparations for July 4th. He said July 3rd and 4th will be the busiest two days. He said they have had three cadets graduate for the Police Academy. 
SMMA SERVICES DEPARTMENT


Mr. Studdard updated the Board on the new campground project. He shared drawings of what the buildings will look like. He also stated that they are getting ready to put it out for bid. It should be completed by the end of 2023. 
ADJOURN TO EXECUTIVE SESSION
Mr. Smith made a motion to go into Executive Session and Ms. Thomas seconded the motion. The Board unanimously approved the motion, and the meeting was suspended. Committee members, Mr. Stephens, Ms. Blihovde, Ms. Zimmerman, and Mr. Studdard remained in Executive Session.
A motion was made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. Collier, and unanimously approved to end Executive Session.

After Executive Session, the meeting reconvened.
NEW BUSINESS

None
OLD BUSINESS
None
A motion was made by Mr. Collier, seconded by Ms. Thomas, and unanimously approved to Adjourn. 

Submitted by Debbie Blihovde








___________________________








Rev. Abraham Mosley, Chairman
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